
Dear Assistant Clerk Committees 

INQUIRY	INTO	THE	FIREFIGHTERS’	PRESUMPTIVE	RIGHTS	COMPENSATION	AND	
FIRE	SERVICES	LEGISLATION	AMENDMENT	(REFORM)	BILL	2017 

My Name is Darryn Gellie and I have been a Professional Firefighter employed 
by the MFB for almost 29 years. During this time I have made a career of a job 
that I love doing and have attained the Rank of Senior Station Officer. During this 
career I have attained a number of specialist qualifications ranging from the 
operation of appliances to more specialist ones such as Fire Investigation. Over 
this time I have also achieved Chief Officers Commendations recognizing my 
efforts and letters of appreciation from members of the public in relation to 
assistance given to them in times of need. 

For the last 30 years I have lived in an area that comes under the responsibility 
and jurisdiction of the CFA and more specifically volunteer brigades on the 
Mornington Peninsula. During this time I have witnessed first hand the Impact of 
the residential sprawl that has taken place in Melbourne and its suburbs which 
not only has a visual Impact but an impact on the time it takes me to get to and 
from my work location due to traffic increases. 

I am writing this submission in support of the reform to the current system and 
base this on the following reasons. 

As an Operational Firefighter and an Officer I am responsible and accountable 
for the safety of all of those on the Fireground which includes firefighters, 
members of the public and other emergency services assisting at the time. Under 
OH&S It is incumbent of me to ensure the safety of those and the assurance of 7 
fully operational firefighters on the fireground at an event allows me to ensure a 
reasonable level of safety for those who are impacted by such an event.  
As a Professional Fire Investigator with 21 years experience in this field I have 
first hand experiences where identifying delays in notifying the Fire Service can 
cause a significant and substantial difference to damage caused and therefore 
the impact it has to the public and other members of the community. 

As previously stated I have witnessed the changes with the sprawl of Melbourne 
and its suburbs due to population increases. I find it extremely difficult to accept 
that the services offered to those in the outlying areas of Melbourne are not 
afforded the same level of protection and service as those within the existing 
MFB boundaries. The Emergency Medical Role, which the MFB provides, is one 
such example. Why has it taken the CFA so long to adapt and provide that same 
level of assistance to members of the public just because they live on the “wrong 
side of the street”? 
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